KETTERING BOROUGH TENANTS FORUM

Meeting held – 9th December 2004

Present:
Councillors: James Burton (Chair), Corazzo, J Henson and Wiley




Tenants Representatives

Yvonne Macdonald – Windsor Gardens

Polly Becks – Counties T&R

Brian Kimpton – Counties T&R

Roger Baker - Loddington

Vi Dillon – Windsor Gardens

Tony Palmer – Dahlia Road

Moira Brown – Highfields TRA

Stephen Panther – Sackville Street

Dorothy Guilford – Spring Gardens (Rothwell)

Brain Eldrige – Thorngate Street

Susan Milne – Naseby Road

Ron Ainsworth – Desborough

Douglas Walker – Desborough

Keith Taylor – Highfield Road

Josephine Copson – Alfred Street

David Joyce – SMARTA

Also Present




John Conway (Head of Housing




Brain Mew (Deputy Chief Executive)

Nigel Richards (Team Manager)

Anne Coulson (Business Support Officer)

Leona Crisell (Local Housing Manager)

Suzy Piazza (Housing Manager – Anti-social Behaviour)




Amy Vickers (Committee Administrator)




Nigel Guilford

 
 04.TF.91
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Don and Pote.

04.TF.92
ELIGIBLE VOTERS

Tenants Representatives eligible to vote were identified as Vi Dillon, Stephen Panther, Susan Milne, Tony Palmer, Roger Baker, Brain Eldridge, Ron Ainsworth, Keith Taylor and Brian Kimpton.

04.TF.93
MINUTES

AGREED
that the minutes of the Forum held on Thursday 18th November 2004 be approved and signed as a correct record of the Chair.

04.TF.94
MATTERS RAISED BY TENANTS FORUM REPS


 
An update on progress in dealing with items that had been raised by representatives was circulated at the meeting.

The tenants requested that the following items be added to the list: -

· Street lighting – Highfield Road, Roughton Close

· Street sign – Dahlia Road

· Door entry system – 55c Sackville Street

· Tree pruning – Old peoples bungalows Loddington

 

04.TF.95 
HOUSING STOCK OPTIONS UPDATE

A copy of the Executive report was circulated to representatives for information.  It was noted that the Executive debated the issue and the actual recommendation agreed was: -

“To note the recommendation of the Tenants Forum and recommend that the Council should consider its preferred option”.

Tenants expressed disappointment that the Executive Committee had not endorsed the Tenants Forum’s recommendation.

It was reported that the Council meeting would be held on 15th December 2004 at 7.00pm and that tenants would be welcome to come along and speak at the meeting.

Councillor Burton told the representatives he would be supporting the recommendation made by the Tenants Forum.

 04.TF.96
ANTI SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR ACT/POLICY

It was reported that Leona Crisell and Suzy Piazza had bee n working with Tenants Representatives and former witnesses to prepare the draft anti social behaviour policy.

The policy was circulated to tenants prior to the meeting and they were asked for comments.  It was noted that the policy would be brought back to the Tenants Forum when the drafting had been finished and it had been checked for plain English.

04.TF.97
POLICE COMMUNITY SUPPORT OFFICERS 

It was reported that the Police Community Support Officers sent their apologies as they were needed at late night shopping but they assured tenants they would be attending the meeting being held on 13th January 2005.

04.TF.98
MOBILE CCTV

It was reported that Nick Chapman was researching a cheaper CCTV camera that would also work effectively in the rural areas.

04.TF.99
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

· Police Community Support Officers

04.TF.100
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

State of the roads

It was reported that if tenants had any problems with the state of the roads in the Borough they should report the problem to Clarence on telephone number 0800 232323.

Tenant Participation Officer

Tenants wished to express their thanks to Bob Dillon in support of tenant participation.

04.TF.101
PRIZE DRAW FOR TENANTS REPRESENTATIVES
 
It was noted that the Prize Draw was won by Josephine Copson, Dorothy Guilford and Polly Becks.

03.TF.102
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 

It was noted that the next Forum meeting would be held on Thursday 13th January 2005. 

(The meeting started at 7.00pm and ended at 8.15pm)
 
Signed ______________________________

(Chair)
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